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Doug called the meeting to order at 11:30 A.M. 

 

Attendees  

Erin Gestl - Palmyra, Bob Gibilisco - New Holland, Dean Kreamer - Treasurer, Doug Nace - York and Dave 

Peterson - Seitzland. 

The President and Secretary were not available to attend the meeting. Doug and Bob filled in for both 

positions respectively. 

 

Old Business 

 Bob read the minutes from the March 27, 2011 meeting. Correction: The balance of $3,790.36 

includes the scholarship fund. 

Currently, the scholarship fund amounts to $549.10 which does not include a contribution from 

Seitzland.  

The motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded by Dean and Doug respectively. 

 Dean mentioned the president cannot serve more than 6 consecutive terms. The Vice President 

succeeds the President the following year. The election of officers shall be completed at the 

autumn meeting. All 3 statements shall be included in the agenda for evaluation at our next 

meeting. If valid, they shall be documented on our website under “ICRL Rules in Addition to NRA 

Rules”. 

 

New Business 

 Treasurer’s Report 

Balance brought forward        $3,790.36 

Received                                        $662.00 

Scholarship Fund              $760.30 

Expenses                                     $1,714.66 

Balance                                       $3,498.10 

A motion to approve the Treasurer’s report was made and seconded by Erin and Bob 

respectively.  

 The 2012 banquet will be sponsored by Palmyra and Erin agreed to hold it at the Palmyra Club. 

Details will be forthcoming. 

 The Board agreed the match fees will remain the same ($3.00). 

 Erin agreed to design a Hall of Fame Certificate which will be awarded to existing and future 

members. 

 Handicapped individuals will be allowed to participate in matches provided they comply with 

NRA Small Bore Rifle Rule 13.1 “Physically Disabled Shooters”. 
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 The Board agreed to create an Inter-County Rifle League Mission Statement. Bob read 2 versions 

submitted by Bob and Bill which will be included in the agenda for the spring meeting. League 

members may also submit their own versions to the League Secretary.   

 Erin will schedule a Skill Development Day in October. Details will be forthcoming.  

 The 2011/2012 indoor schedule will be distributed. Submit any conflicts to the League secretary. 

 

Safety 

 Members are encouraged to use the rifle racks at indoor ranges whenever possible. (Editor’s 

Note: NRA GUN SAFETY RULES “Store guns so they are not accessible to unauthorized persons”.) 

 New Holland will establish an outdoor ready line where the parking lot meets the bank. There 

shall be no rifles forward of this line until the command “You may move your rifle to the firing 

line”. York will consider the same. The tables and benches for all other outdoor ranges will be 

the ready line. 

 The empty chamber indicator (ECI) rule will be included in the outdoor rules. Be advised that 

this is a mandatory NRA rule 3.21.  

 

Election of Officers 

The motion to install the following members to the Board of Officers was made by Bob and seconded by 

Dave respectively: 

President – Neil Showalter 

Vice President – Erin Gestl 

Treasurer – Dean Kreamer 

Secretary – Bill Burkert  

 

Meeting adjourned 12: 43 P.M. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


